To:

Chief Law Enforcement Officers
From:

Your Name
Subject:

Proposed ATF rulemaking to impact local law enforcement budgets

Dear Sir or Madam:

I am writing to inform you about a new unfunded mandate the Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco, Firearms, and Explosives (ATF) may soon impose on your local law enforcement agency. 

This new rule imposes a significant new paperwork burden on your agency. 

The ATF has proposed a regulatory rule change to how entities can purchase firearms regulated under the National Firearms Act. ATF 41P proposes to require all “responsible persons” associated with a company or trust to submit fingerprints, photographs, and a signed permission slip from their Chief Law Enforcement Officer (CLEO) before the entity can purchase a firearm. 

According to the ATF, last year twenty-nine thousand (29,000) individuals requested and received the necessary CLEO signature to purchase NFA firearms. In contracts, more than forty thousand (40,000) trusts, partnerships, companies, associations, and corporations purchased these NFA firearms without a CLEO signature. By ATF’s estimate, such legal entities have an average of two “responsible persons.” Based on my personal experience and after discussing with my attorney who has been responsible for creating hundreds of these trusts, I believe the average number of trustees is actually at least four. If the ATF proposed rule becomes law an additional one hundred sixty thousand (160,000) individuals will be asking for a CLEO signature every year.  That represents a 550% increase in your personal work load as a CLEO! Based on a survey of my attorney’s documents for one county and an estimate for the amount of time needed to perform a search as requested by the ATF, an additional 200 man hours a year will be needed per county to meet this burden. 
The ATF is proposing this change because the number of people who have purchased these firearms (which includes suppressors) has increased every year. From 2005 to 2012 the number of NFA forms processed grew annually by 331%. (from 41,579 NFA forms processed in 2005 to 137,649 NFA forms processed in 2012). 

This upward trend shows that the demand for CLEO signatures will likely increase far beyond even this 160,000 requests per year, and thereby requiring a corresponding increase in the resources the ATF will have your department devote to this issue. 
So how does this impact you in your role as Sheriff or Chief of Police? The ATF has no plans to pay for this new mandate, nor is there a provision in the government’s budget to reimburse local police for this requirement. Instead of fighting crime or devoting resources to tracking illegally obtained NFA firearms, the Obama Administration would impose this new burden on you as CLEO and your communities, law abiding citizens, by requiring a significant new paperwork burden before a firearm can be purchased legally. This of course does nothing to prevent the sale of illegal firearms. 

ATF has requested comments from the public and law enforcement on the impact of their new proposed rule. I ask you today to please write Brenda Friend to register your dissatisfaction for this new unfunded mandate and paperwork burden. Ms. Friend is in charge of receiving comments from local officials on this proposed new rule.  Comments must be in writing. You may reach her at:
Brenda Raffath Friend

Mailstop 6N-602

Office of Regulatory Affairs

Enforcement Programs and Services

Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco, Firearms, and Explosives

U.S. Department of Justice

99 New York Avenue, NE

Washington, DC  20206

Attn:  ATF 41P
202-648-9741 (fax)

If you have any questions regarding this proposal please feel free to contact me. 
Sincerely,

Your Name
Sample Letter to the ATF to be placed on your organizations letter head:
[Date]
Brenda Raffath Friend

Mailstop 6N-602

Office of Regulatory Affairs

Enforcement Programs and Services

Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco, Firearms, and Explosives

U.S. Department of Justice

99 New York Avenue, NE

Washington, DC  20206

Attn:  ATF 41P
Dear Ms. Friend:

As a Chief Law Enforcement Officer (CLEO) responsible for approving current Form 4s and Form 1s for individuals, I oppose the expansion of work that ATF-41P represents for my department. 

It is my understanding that ATF proposed rule ATF-41P would create a new form, Form 23, that would have to be completed for every “responsible person” in an entity purchasing a NFA firearm.  The difficulties of determining and identifying “responsible persons” aside, this new form would drastically increase the work required of my department and of me. The ATF has not proposed how it would pay for this unfunded mandate, but rather leaves this concern unaddressed with the implicit assumption that local governments will bear the burden of this new rule. Adding to the insult, the ATF asserts that “no actions are deemed necessary under the provisions of the Unfunded Mandate Reform Act of 1995” rather than even properly considering the burdens. ATF’s declaration that its proposal “will not significantly or uniquely affect small governments” shows little understanding of the situation in the field.
Congress created the National Instant Criminal Background Check System (NICS) in the 1990s to perform the very task that ATF proposes requiring my department to perform. The NICS system is an established and dedicated service that can handle this task much more efficiently than my department and without the additional cost to local taxpayers. The ability of legal entities to purchase these firearms has existed since the enactment of the NFA in 1934, long before NICS was established. Why now, after NICS exists, ATF believes that for the first time it is necessary to involve CLEOs in the process is difficult to understand. 
The ATF should not re-invent the wheel. It should not place this burden on the local governments. The proposed rule will only burden my constituents, both gun owning and not, by detracting from the attention my agency can give to serve and protect. 

I strongly urge you to reconsider this proposed rule. Implementing ATF-41P as drafted will only burden law abiding firearm owners, distract my agency from its core tasks, and thereby make my district less efficient and safe. 

Sincerely,

[Name]

[Title]
